
  
Lord, it is wonderful  

for us to be here 

 

PARISH OF THE TRANSFIGURATION, NORTH WODEN 
 

Fr James T Antony CMI PP   james.antony@cg.org.au 
Holy Trinity Church, Parish Office and Presbytery, 3 Strangways Street, Curtin 

   Email:  wodennorth@cg.org.au Phone 0459 394 813 
Website  http://cg.org.au/wodennorth 

Parish Secretary: Peter Himmelreich 
 Office Hours Mon and Thurs 9am – 4pm, Fri 9am – 5pm  

Parish includes Ss Peter and Paul Church, Boake Place, Garran. 
 

19 - 20 July 2025, 16th Sunday of Ordinary Time Year C 
 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH WEEKDAY AND WEEKEND MASSES, LITURGY and RECONCILIATION TIMES: 

Monday 9.30am -  Mass                     Tuesday 9.30am - Mass  

Wednesday 9.30am - Liturgy of Word and Holy Communion  
Thursday 5.30pm - Mass                      Friday 9.30 am - Mass (including Anointing on First Friday)  
Saturday 5.00-5.30pm - Reconciliation; 6.00pm - Mass  
Sunday 9.30am and 5.30pm - Mass  
 
We acknowledge the Ngunnawal peoples, Aboriginal peoples and Torres Strait Islander peoples, who are traditional custodians 
and first peoples of this land. We pay respect to their elders past and present and to the memory of their ancestors. We 
acknowledge that they have occupied and cared for this land over countless genrations and we celebrate their continuing 
contribution to the life of our city and region. We also extend our respect to all Aboriginal peoples living in our community. 
 

MAY THE DECEASED REST IN PEACE AND RISE IN EASTER GLORY 
Recently Deceased: Patricia Di Sheung Lee, Pietro Martiniello, Emilia Simpson, Karen Rankin, Helen Duff, Yolande 
Najm, Ruth Falder, Anne Pearson, Marian Sciberras, Gabriel Rockwood, Marian Sciberras, Bernadette Stennett, 
Flavio De Paoli, victims of war in the Middle East and Ukraine, Maurice ‘Morry’ Tiffen, Rosa Vecchi, Emily James 
Anderson, Barry Walsh, Michael Page 
 
Anniversaries of Death:  Mary Jane Schlegel, Gerald Whittaker, Ron Crane, Millena Ceccarelli, Patrick Keily, Fr 
Leandro Infante, Jose Infante, Patrick Keily 
 

MAY THE SICK BE COMFORTED BY OUR PRAYERS 
Peter Phillips, Geraldine Ford, Emily Capper, Mary Hayes, David Swan, Mary Clark, Antonio, Lex Govaars, Tom 
Gravanic, Carmel Coleman, Jeanette Ford, Richard Foote, Chris Feeny, Moira O’Brien, Olga Johnson, Margaret 
Williams, Pieter van Gent, Mark Lodder, Ted Lindsay, George Toth, Greg Nash, Francis Boyd, Jeannette Clarke, Jarrod 
Clarkson, David Garratt, Marjorie O’Connor, Matthew Dwyer, Genevieve Crane, Maureen Sewell, John Warren, Lily 
Lim, Donald Stott. 

Feel at Home 
A hearty welcome to all of you on this Sunday of hospitality. It is surprising how poor people can often be hospitable 
to others. They offer their guests food and drink that they cannot afford for themselves. How hospitable are we to the 
guest, the stranger? Let us open our door and our hearts. It is perhaps Jesus himself who comes to your house. Be 
attentive to him. And remember how hospitable he is to us in the Eucharist. 
 Marivoet, Fr. Camilo J. (2000).  Liturgy Alive Models of Celebration (Year C).  Quezon City, Claretian Publications 
 

The Archdiocese and all the parishes are migrating to a new IT provider. The Parish office will not have access to 
emails sent from 3pm Friday 18 July until Monday 21 July lunch time. Thank you for your understanding.  
You can leave a message on the Parish  Office phone 0459 394 813. This new mobile number will replace our 
landline in the next few weeks! So please make a note of the change of number. 
 
The Parish Finance Committee has provided a table of Parish income and expenses; copies are available in the foyer. 

 
Parish Safeguarding commitment: Our parish is committed to safeguarding and upholding the dignity and rights of all our 
children and and vulnerable people. If you have concerns about these matters please contact Fr James, or our safeguarding 
volunteer Anne Hitchings through the parish office, or Maria Hicks ipss@cg.org.au the Manager for the Archdiocese’s Institute 
for Professional Standards and Safeguarding  
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22 July 7.30pm | Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA) 
In response to last year’s parish renewal, a new RCIA team will gather under the leadership of Sr Mary Corkeron RSM 
and Fr James. More information in coming weeks. 

 
23 July – 20 Aug |Called and Gifted: the Charisms workshop  
The Good Shepherd Prayer group invites you to a workshop for 5 Wednesday evenings 7- 9pm, St Peter Channel, 
Yarralumla, see the flyer in foyer for more details. 
 

30 July | An Evening of Dialogue: Pilgrims of Hope | 07:00 pm 
Acclaimed filmmaker and author Bill Bennett, whose spiritual journey on the Camino inspired his award-winning film 
The Way, My Way. Bill will share how walking the Camino revealed a new way of living - simpler, freer, and more 
hopeful. Hosted by journalist and community leader Genevieve Jacobs AM, the evening will include a keynote 
presentation by Bill Bennett; small group discussion and audience Q&A facilitated by Genevieve. Event will be held at 
Marist College. For more information and to register for this free event visit http://tinyurl.com/nf3as9ex 
 

7 August | Vocations Dinner at Archbishop's House | 6:00pm 
For men interested in discerning a call to the Priesthood. A hearty meal provided with insightful discussions & 
prayer. To rsvp please contact Vocations Director Fr Emil emil.milat@cg.org.au 0414 523 036. 
 

9 August | Bus transport from Waramanga to St Mary MacKillop Pilgrimage, Eden 
Our Lady of the Annunciation Parish (Weston Creek/South Molonglo) would like to invite parishioners to join us on a 
bus trip to Eden for the Archbishop’s St Mary MacKillop Pilgrimage on 9th August.  The itinerary is as follows: 6.50am 
for a 7am departure from St John Vianney Church, 87 Namatjira Drive, Waramanga, 11:00 AM Pilgrimage Walk from 
Eden Sports Ground to Our Lady Star of the Sea Church, 12:00 PM Mass, 1:00 PM Lunch on the church grounds, 
1:30PM Visit Mary MacKillop Museum, 2PM Depart for Canberra with short stops at the oyster farm and cheese 
factory, 6.30PM Arrive at St John Vianney Church, Waramanga.  Tickets are $60 per head and numbers are limited. 
Payment can be made via cash or direct deposit. To register, please email Carmela via: westoncreek@cg.org.au with 
names, mobile numbers and preferred payment method. Bookings close Friday 1 August. All are welcome!  
 
Would all Liturgical Volunteers for the Weekend Masses please sign in using the sign in sheet in the foyer. We are 
hoping that this will help us know when volunteers are needed. 
 
MEDITATION GROUP:  6pm, Wednesdays.  All welcome.  Contact Vikki, 0437 876 487, mulvaney@netspeed.com.au.   
 

PRAYER CIRCLE SUPPORT:  Cathy Harris, 6281 2574.  
 

Readings for next Sunday: 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time; Gen 18:20-32, Col 2:12-14, Lk 11:1-13 

LITURGICAL ROSTERS NEXT WEEK:  26 – 27 July 2025                                    Fourth Sunday of the Month 

17th Sunday in Ord  Saturday 6 pm Sunday 9.30 am Sunday 5.30 pm  

Acolyte Long Nguyen Anthony De Salis Darryl Kite 

Reader Hilary Honey Dave Jeffrey Rita Daniels  

Commentator Volunteer required Jane Hunt NA 

Welcomer Robert Kennelly Max Grinsell-Jones Volunteer required  

Ministers of Comm. Tony Butler Brendan Ryan Marianne Crane 

Comm to the Sick  Warr: Liz Anderson FWG: Patricia and Ravi Yapp Homes: Nanette Bonato 

Counters 28 July John Eyers 

Wednesday Liturgy 23 July  Prayer Leader: Alex and John Eyers  Eucharistic Minister: Emma Fairfax  
 

The Sacrament of First Eucharist 
Children in Year 4 or above who have celebrated their First Reconciliation may now be enrolled in the 
Parish’s Family-Based Sacramental Program for First Eucharist.   
Please enrol by Friday 25 July using the Qkr! App. Select ‘North Woden Transfiguration Parish’; and 
follow links to ‘Sacrament of First Eucharist’ Complete the form and make your online payment. 
Important dates and information are included in QKR  
Any questions contact Peter at the Parish Office 0459 394 813 wodennorth@cg.org.au 
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